


[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF WOORE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
Monday 12th November 2018
Held at Woore Victory Hall


PRESENT:
Cllr M. Cowey (Chairman), Cllr A. Allison, Cllr H. Blake, Cllr M. Blake, Cllr. K. Chell, Cllr K. Davies and Cllr J. Higgin.

IN ATTENDANCE:
Ms C. Bedson, Tree and Footpath Warden, and Ms S. Pimlott, Clerk to the Parish Council (PC). 

PUBLIC
5 members of the public attended the meeting. They were: C. Caldecott, H. Lightfoot, T. Smith, N. Speakman and S. Taylor. 

18132 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Cllr A. Ford (Vice Chairman), Cllr G. Irwin and Cllr J. Mitchell had sent their apologies for being unable to attend for personal reasons. It was unanimously resolved to accept those apologies. 

Shropshire Cllr R. Aldcroft was not present. 

18133 DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTERESTS 
No declarations of interests were made. In respect of Agenda Item 18137, the Clerk had, at previous PC meetings, granted dispensations to all Cllrs in respect of any discussions about HS2 which the PC might conduct at its meetings until the next Annual Meeting of the PC in May 2019. 

18134 OPEN FORUM
[bookmark: _Hlk519506338]The Chairman asked whether any members of the public wished to speak concerning matters on the Agenda. No one wished to speak concerning such matters. 
  
The Chairman asked whether any members of the public wished to speak concerning matters not on the Agenda. 
Mr Smith and Mr Taylor raised the issue of the absence of a footway on Candle Lane. They said that the lack of a footway posed particularly serious problems for people with a disability, such as Mr Taylor and Mrs Smith’s wife. It meant that people confined to wheelchairs and those with walking difficulties could not safely access the village. They said that the situation needed remedying as a matter of urgency. Cllr M. Blake, to whom Mr Smith had written prior to the meeting, speculated as to whether the installation of a footway could be paid for by Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) monies which should be coming to Shropshire (SC) and the PC as a consequence of housing development in the Parish. Mrs Lightfoot expressed support for the views of Mr Smith and Mr Taylor and said that the same problem, in terms of the absence of a footway, applied to the stretch of road between the London Road at Ireland’s Cross and Dorrington.

18135 TO APPROVE AND SIGN THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 8TH OCTOBER 2018
It was unanimously resolved to approve these Minutes.

18136 PLANNING
(A) The PC considered planning application 18/04887/FUL being an application for the erection of one oak framed garage block at the proposed dwelling south of Farcross, London Road, Woore. Following a discussion, it was unanimously resolved to oppose this application on the same ground upon which the PC had opposed planning application 16/05721/REM (Agenda Item 17022 in the February 2017 Minutes) which had also included an application to build a garage block at the same property, an application which, insofar as it related to the garage block, was withdrawn. That ground should be that the location of the proposed garage block in the current application is actually closer to London Road than the original proposed location of the garaging in planning application 16/05721/REM. Thus, its siting is even more inconsistent with the surrounding built environment, character and layout. Moreover, the proposed triple garage block in the current application is larger than the double garage proposed in 16/05721/REM, making the inconsistency referred to above even more glaring.

(B) It was agreed that the consideration of the adoption of a protocol with SC for managing pre-applications for planning permission should be deferred to a later date.

18137 HS2
The Chairman reported that a meeting had been held with representatives of HS2 on 19th October and it had been attended also by the Rt Hon Owen Paterson MP, by PC Cllrs, and by representatives of the Woore Parish Action Group, the School and SC. The Chairman said that Minutes of the meeting had been prepared by HS2 and circulated to all attendees and to other PC Cllrs. The Minutes would be available on the PC’s website. At the meeting, it had been decided that the PC would do the following:

· collate questions which the PC had about the Woore Village Bypass Report and send these to HS2;
· suggest to SC traffic calming measures which could be implemented in anticipation of the HS2 construction works; and
· consider holding a PC meeting at which both HS2 and members of the public would be in attendance so that HS2 could answer any questions which the public had.

A discussion followed concerning the outcome of the meeting held on 19th October. In addition, concern was expressed about the reliability and extent of HS2’s air quality monitoring. Because of that concern, the PC would be taking steps to obtain its own report on the issue of air quality in the Parish and the impact of HS2’s proposals on such air quality and on the health of parishioners. 

It was commented that the PC was very pleased that Mr Paterson was now fully engaged in supporting the Parish’s opposition to HS2’s proposals and that he was being so active and helpful. 

The Chairman reported that further meetings with HS2 may be held on 14th December and 18th January. He asked that all Cllrs should try to make themselves available to attend those meetings.

18138 PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES AS AT 30TH SEPTEMBER 2018
The Clerk provided a report setting out expenditure for the first half of the Financial Year 2018-19 (i.e. as at 30th September 2018) and comparing the same to 
the Parish Council’s budget for that period.

18139 COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE LEVY
The Chairman provided a report expressing concern about SC’s proposal to review its CIL Policy. He expressed concern that any such review would be to the financial detriment of Parish Councils.

The Chairman reported that, on 26th October 2018, he had seconded a motion proposed by the Chairman of Childs Ercall Parish Council, for consideration at a meeting of the Shropshire Association of Local Councils (SALC) to be held on 9th  November 2018, that SC be formally requested by SALC to take no steps towards any amendment to the present arrangements in relation to the distribution of the CIL Local Fund without formal consultation with Shropshire’s Parish and Town Councils.

The Chairman said that he also was concerned that SC might not have accounted fully for the CIL monies it had received on behalf of the PC and that he intended to investigate that particular issue over the next few months. He said that he doubted that SC’s collection of CIL monies from developers was efficient and that he also had worries that there was a lack of transparency about how SC spent locally some of the CIL monies it received. He would also be addressing these issues in the near future.


18140 THE SWAN CAR PARK AND BOWLS CLUB 
The Chairman reported that the PC had begun the process of trying to raise funds to acquire the land on which the Car Park and Bowls Club are located. The Chairman said that Cllr Davies had agreed to examine and approach possible sources of funding. 

The Chairman said that it was his understanding that, in the meantime, Mr Speakman would be seeking to progress his own planning application.

18141 PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER
The PC considered when the next PC Newsletters would be published. It was agreed that the next Newsletter should be prepared in time for distribution with the February 2019 edition of the Parish Churches Magazine.

18142 CLERK’S REPORTS
The Clerk reported as follows:
(1) That, as regards Agenda Item 18118(C) in the October 2018 Minutes, she had terminated the PC’s arrangement with SC that the latter should supply it with paper copies of planning applications. 
(2) That, as regards Agenda Item 18121 in the October 2018 Minutes, she had contacted William Friend at Mucklestone Nursery to ask whether he could supply, at a discounted rate, a Christmas tree for positioning outside the Methodist Chapel. The Lengthsman will be instructed to erect the tree on 5th or 6th December and to decorate it then with the PC’s Christmas lights. He will also be asked to take the tree down on Twelfth Night (5th January 2019)
(3) That she had reported two broken street lights to E-On. Both of the lights were  on St Leonard’s Way. A bulb had been replaced and E-On had reported that the other light had been damaged in that the concrete bracket arm had been bent at the joint with the shaft and had had to be removed. The large hedge behind the column looked like it had recently been trimmed so E-On were not sure whether pressure had been applied to the bracket arm during this work. The Clerk said that she had instructed E-On to carry out any necessary repairs. 
(4) That she had written to the owners of Bulkeley Hall asking them to cut back the tree on the Newcastle Road which was causing a streetlight there to be constantly illuminated. She had not yet received a reply. However, the fact that the leaves had fallen from the tree meant that the light’s sensor was now working. No doubt, the problem will re-occur next spring or summer if the owners do nothing.
(5) That the overgrown hedge on the footpath leading from the path opposite the Swan through to the St Leonard’s Play Area had now been cut back by the Bowls Club.
(6) That she had finalised the arrangements for the First Aid training session at the Victory Hall on the afternoon of 25th November and that she had advertised the event on the PC ‘s website and emailed or spoken to various organisations in the Parish to ask whether they wished to attend. This included the tennis, cricket and bowls clubs, Woore Primary School, the WI and the Victory Hall Committee. It was unanimously resolved that the PC should donate £100 to the providers of the training session.
(7) That she had made arrangements for the planting in the Parish over the winter.
(8) That she had not heard from the Local Government Ombudsman’s office in connection with the complaint made to it by the PC. It was agreed that the Clerk should write a letter to the Ombudsman asking for an update.
18143 REPRESENTATIVES’ REPORTS
(a) Victory Hall – Cllr H. Blake said that the Afternoon Tea to commemorate the centenary of the ending of the First World War had been a success with over 80 people from all age groups attending. The PC extended its thanks to all those who had been involved in the organisation of the event. 

(b) Movable and Stationary Vehicle Activated Signs (MVAS) – Cllr M. Blake reported that the most recent month’s data from the MVAS is now on the PC’s website. He said that SC had completed its purchase of two VAS for the Parish and one had already been installed in Pipe Gate. He said that he had asked Shropshire Cllr Aldcroft to express concern to SC as to why the specification for the VAS had been changed without the PC being consulted so that SC could only download the data collected by the VAS manually (rather than remotely). He said that this was likely to mean that the PC would only receive the data from SC infrequently rather than on a regular basis. Cllr M. Blake said that he had also asked Cllr Aldcroft to try to obtain the acceleration of the installation of the other VAS which had been delivered to SC in December 2017. It was also noted that SC had yet to erect the pole near Cherry Tree Lane on which an MVAS was to be installed. It was agreed that the Chairman should complain to SC about these matters and that Cllr M. Blake should brief the Vice Chairman to allow him to raise these matters when he attended the next meeting of SALC.

(c) Tree and Footpath Wardens – Ms Bedson reported that she had carried out a site visit following receipt of a complaint about a broken gate on a footpath at the end of Grove Crescent. She said that it had transpired that the path where the gate was broken was not a public footpath but a path running to a private property. Ms Bedson agreed that she would chase SC to take action to remedy the remaining problems with the footpath to Onneley which had been discussed at the PC’s October 2018 meeting (Agenda Item 18127(c)).  

(d) Neighbourhood Plan (NP) – the Chairman reported that the Independent Examiner was still considering the draft NP. He said that the Examiner should have completed his examination of the NP by early December.

(e) Shropshire Cllr R. Aldcroft – in his absence, there was no report.

(f) Woore United Charities – Cllr Allison reported that a meeting of this organisation would be taking place next week.

18144 PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS
It was unanimously resolved to approve the following cheques for payment:

1. [bookmark: _Hlk498183464]S.H. Pimlott (for October  2018):
i. Salary (net of income tax of £108.93)                                          £435.70   
ii. Expenses                                                                                       £36.88                       
iii. Mileage (net of income tax of £0.88)                                              £13.42                                                                                       
iv. Sundry                                                                                              £8.89
                                                                                         TOTAL      £494.89
2. HMRC                                                                                                 £109.81
3.  Woore Methodist Chapel (for room hire)                                               £30.00
4. Shropshire Association of Local Councils (for training)                          £75.00 
5. St Leonard’s Church (for distribution of PC Newsletter)                         £75.00
6. PKF Littlejohn LLP (audit fees)                                                            £240.00

18145 THE SEARCH FOR ADDITIONAL OPEN SPACE IN THE PARISH
(A) The Chairman indicated that negotiations for the purchase of land to be used as additional open space had progressed sufficiently for it to be no longer necessary for the public to be excluded from the meeting whilst this matter was discussed.

(B) The Chairman was pleased to report that it was now hoped that the PC’s purchase of two acres of land to the north of the Newcastle Road would be completed within the next week or so. The Chairman expressed thanks to Cllr Chell for the help she had provided in connection with the purchase. 

18146 CLERK’S CORRESPONDENCE
The Clerk reported that all correspondence for the period from 6th October 2018 to 9th November 2018 had already been copied to Cllrs.

The meeting closed at 10.00 pm.  



DATES OF NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS:  14TH JANUARY 2019 AND 11TH FEBRUARY 2019 (BOTH @ 7.30PM)




SIGNED: ………………………………. (CHAIRMAN)


DATED: ………………………………….
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